
 

 
Hello Improv teams, and welcome to the State Destination Imagination tournament!   
 
Congratulations on a wonderful season thus far! We saw some great solutions at our regional tournaments 
and can't wait to see what you have in store for us at State!   
 
You will be receiving your schedule soon, so we are including some helpful info to make your day easier. 
 
All teams should plan to check in at the Prep Area at least 20 minutes before your scheduled performance 
times. We will be on the second floor in rooms 2202, 2206, and 2209. Be sure to have your team’s 
Tournament Data forms (TDF), expense report, and Declaration of Independence (DoI) already uploaded to 
the mobile scoring site. We know Improv normally doesn't have an expense report, so it is a new step for a 
lot of you. There were many questions about it, so here are a few reminders. Even if you did not actually 
spend anything on your solution, you still need to estimate the cost of your solution. This is to ensure an 
equal playing field for all teams, and make sure any team could come up with a similar solution with similar 
materials under the $40.00 budget limit.  Also, please remember to include the materials used to create 
your costume kit (even if it’s just a box).  
 
If your team has any research notes, please make sure they are printed and that they do not include any 
plot scenarios, planned character assignments, or scripts. Research materials may only be about the stock 
characters and intensifiers. You may also bring an unmarked copy of the challenge and a pencil to be used 
during your planning time.  Your team may bring a wristwatch for timekeeping. Please don’t bring any 
watches that beep or can connect to Wi-Fi. As the team members are allowed to have a watch, as per the 
challenge rules this year, teams are not allowed to ask for time during the prep time, or performance. 
 
We also encourage you to look at the language around the Costume and the published clarification so that 
you can meet the intention of the challenge and not accidentally commit any illegal procedures.  
 
Please plan enough time to get to campus, park, and find your performance area. There will be lots of fun 
things to do while you’re not busy performing, and there will be many different food options available. 
 
We can’t wait to see you be So Extra! 
Please get in touch if you have any questions. 
 
Abby –abbyswub@gmail.com 
Caroline – ckuharski@live.com 
Ellie –ellie.svoboda@gmail.com 
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